
July 25, 2007 
 
 
 
Members of the Committee on Energy and Commerce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20015 
 
Dear Representative: 
 
 On behalf of the 1.4 million members of the American Federation of State, County and 
Municipal Employees (AFSCME), I am writing to express our strong support for the Children’s 
Health and Medicare Protection (CHAMP) Act (H.R. 3162).  We urge you to support this legislation 
when the Energy and Commerce Committee considers it today. 
 
 This bill addresses one of the nation’s most urgent tasks, to provide health coverage to 
millions of children who are without this basic need.  H.R. 3162 would extend coverage to a 
substantial portion of the children who are eligible for coverage under Medicaid and the Children’s 
Health Insurance Program (CHIP), but who are not enrolled.  The bill also makes important 
improvements in the quality of coverage by adding dental benefits and parity for mental health 
coverage.  The optional coverage of older children, legal immigrants and certain pregnant women are 
necessary and sensible additions to CHIP.  We agree with the sponsors of the legislation that an 
increase in the tobacco tax is an appropriate source of revenue to help pay for increasing health 
coverage for children. 
 
 AFSCME also strongly supports elements of the bill aimed at improving and strengthening 
the Medicare program, including increased assistance to low-income beneficiaries, improvements in 
benefits and the physician payment update.  We also strongly support the phasing out of subsidies to 
the Medicare Advantage plans.  It is vital to the future financial stability of Medicare that these 
payments be phased out.  If these overpayments are not addressed, Medicare beneficiaries will be 
faced with significant cuts in benefits and increased cost sharing in the very near future.   
 

AFSCME supports the dedication of a portion of the Medicare Advantage savings and an 
increase in the tobacco tax to pay for improvements to CHIP.   
  
 We strongly urge you to approve the CHAMP Act today. 

      Sincerely, 

 
      Charles M. Loveless 
      Director of Legislation 
CML:cbb 
 


